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CHUTE FOREST PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING
 NOVEMBER 14TH 2019
Present:
Cllr Pike			Cllr Robertson
Cllr Geraghty			Mrs C Wall Clerk & RFO
Cllr Orange

1. To Record any Apologies.  

Cllr Stock (Illness)

2. Declarations of Interest.
Members are reminded that, in accordance with the Council’s Code of Conduct, they must declare any personal and/or prejudicial interests and leave the meeting if appropriate. 

No Declarations Received

3. Minutes of Previous Meeting:
To approve and sign, as a correct record, the Minutes of September 19thth 2019

[bookmark: _Hlk24646824]The minutes were approved as a true record and Proposed by Cllr Geraghty and Seconded by Cllr Robertson
   
4. Matters Arising:
To discuss any matters arising from the Minutes of the meeting on September 19th 2019  

The Clerk advised that she had visited Chute Lodge Farm House regarding the salt stored in the barn but was unable to contact anyone. 
Cllr Orange agreed to make contact and check on the storage of the salt stock.
Cllr Robertson proposed that the salt spreader was made more accessible for use by residents and Cllr Stock would be approached to see if she could store it.
The Clerk advised that there was an unused one at the village hall which could also be used.

5. General Public – Open Forum and Any questions

No members present

6. To Receive a report from Wiltshire Council and Wiltshire Police

	Cllr Blair-Pilling

	Local Plan

Cllr Blair-Pilling advised that the council are one year into a 3-year process and the cabinet held a workshop about moving away from present policies. 
The boundary review is definite and fills the agenda before the next election.
Cllr Pike asked if their affects Chute and Chute Forest and was advised no it would not.

With regard to planning Cllr Blair-Pilling suggested that we consider what sort of building development we would like in the community that would allow families to stay and live in the village in affordable housing and what would be the parameters 
A discussion then followed regarding the conservation area, the impact on the village and what would be required and Cllr Orange and Cllr Robertson suggested that they did not think that the small hamlets and villages of the Chutes were appropriate as locations for large affordable home developments particularly as significant movement of families into very rural settings without bus connections etc would not be good for the environment, and would lead to an irreversible change in the character of these communities. 
Cllr Orange suggested that any development in our villages should happen through a ‘little by little’ approach. 
Cllr Blair-Pilling stated that the Council was canvassing opinion from the villages in Wiltshire, because at the County level there is a feeling that development from the towns has been exhausted, and there is an opinion that future development quotas should also be borne by the villages. 
Cllr Orange and Cllr Robertson noted that we did not think that the Chutes was the right place to pursue this development agenda.
 
7. Correspondence - As received and if necessary, held at the clerk’s office

The Clerk advised that she had received a note from the Police regarding theft from garages and we should be aware and keep garages locked.	

8..	Finance:

8.1 To accept current liquidity and financial statement to October 31st 2019

This was accepted and Proposed by Cllr Pike and Seconded by Cllr Orange
   
8.2 To review and agree the budget and precept for 2020/21

The proposed budget was outlined by the Clerk and following a discussion agreed to no increase in the budget and remain at £4782
Proposed by Cllr Geraghty and seconded by Cllr Orange

8.3	 Internet Banking

The Clerk advised that many companies would no longer take cheques which would shortly include HMRC and it would make sense to set up internet banking with the current signatories.
This was agreed and the Clerk to arrange with Lloyds Bank

8.2 Payments

	8.2.1	Payment to Royal British Legion £30.00

8.2.2	 Payment to Clerk for expenses October-November 2019 £78.63 

The above payments were agreed and Proposed by Cllr Robertson and Seconded by Cllr Pike
   
9.To receive, consider and comment on Planning Applications as received from Wiltshire Council. 

No new applications received

Update 19/07460/FUL Lower House Farm 

This application was approved by the Eastern Area Planning Committee at a meeting held on November 7th despite the two Parish Councils and forty letters of objection. This was not a new application but met and overcame the original objection.

10.	Footpaths 

	No report received

11. Highways Report

Nothing to note although the Clerk advised she had advised Wiltshire Council of the gulley’s requiring emptying

12. King George Field Report and Proposal from Chute PC regarding changes to 
the KGF Constitution – Cllr Pike

Cllr Pike asked if the proposed changes to the constitution had been read and then ran through the main changes regarding quorate meetings and the number of members proposed by each council on the committee.
This was agreed and Proposed by Cllr Pike and Seconded by Cllr Geraghty

13. Village Hall Report

The Clerk advised that quotes were being sought to prevent the damp in the chimney breast.
The Village Party would take place on December 14th and lunch on November 20th

14. Chute Village Design Statement – Cllr Geraghty

Cllr Geraghty handed out a copy of the Village Design Statement proposal and timetable produced by Marianne Hopton who is heading up a working group. Cllr Geraghty suggested that a survey went out to all residents via Monkey Survey.
Cllr Robertson advised that this would require the email addresses of all residents which is not feasible.
The Clerk proposed that a letter and survey went to every household and was collected as 
similar to the consultation regarding the King George Field which had over an 85% return success. (Copy Attached)
Cllr Pike noted that there was no representation from a resident of Chute Forest.
Cllr Orange offered to be involved. Cllr Pike advised that this would be two Parish Councillors and would it not be more beneficial to have a resident rather than a Councillor.

Cllr Blair-Pilling advised that he is not sure of the legal effect on a Design Statement but he does understand that of a Neighbourhood Plan which is far more detailed although very costly and very difficult to achieve.

Cllr Pike recommends that we support the plan which was agreed by all.

15.Business to be transacted at our next meeting

 No business was raised and the Chairman closed the meeting at 9pm

16 Dates of Meetings 2020

January 16th					July 7th
March 12th					September 10th
May 7th 	AGM					November 12th
May 19th  Annual Joint Parish Meeting

Carolyn Wall
Clerk & Financial Officer Chute Parish Council
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